Maine Chapter AMC Secretary’s Report

The Executive Committee met at 6:35 Pm on May 11, 2006 at the Freeport McDonalds with Chair Peter Roderick presiding. Also present were AMC staff, Roger Scholl, Gerry Whiting, and Walter Graf.

Secretary’s Report

       • The secretary’s report of the minutes of the April meeting was approved.

Moosehead Region Map

     •Bryan Wentzel presented a map of recreational opportunities in the Moosehead region prepared by the Maine Chapter and the Cultural Heritage and Ecotourism Committee of the Piscataquis County Economic Development Council.

MWI

• Gerry spoke on the MWI, and summarized work plans for this summer. In addition to the 37,000 acres, the Maine Chapter is responsible for 113 miles of roads – primarily the KI road. Plans for this summer are:

1. Rebuilding sections of KI road; 

2. Selective cutting of about 8000 cords of hardwood. The increase is to make- up for wet-ground conditions last year.

3. Trail improvements.

Vision Statement

     •Walter is working on a Vision Statement for land in the 100 mile wilderness area. This area of about 750,000 acres has been designated by the Governors Task Force as a potential conservation area similar in size to the White Mountain National Forest.

Plum Creek

     •Walter and Gerry presented an update on the Plum Creek project. Plum Creek’s recently released development plan is lengthy, and they have not yet studied it. However some small improvements are: moving some of the house lots closer to Greenville, and a major Nordic ski area near Moose Mt. Walter and Gerry are continuing talks with Plum Creek, and LURC will request public input. The process will likely take many months, and then LURC will decide on number and location of lots and what mitigation is adequate. 

Questions by Excom members, and a discussion followed. 

°No action was taken.

Chairback Camps

     • Gerry is negotiating with the owners of Chairback Camps. AMC owns the land, and would maintain the buildings for AMC use except for a few weeks in the summer when the owners would use the property.

Family Outings

        • Gerry reported that the Family Weekends at Little Lyford in August are sold-out. Peg Nation will be the Naturalist at these weekends. 

°Peg will be setting up a nature trail near the camps on Memorial Day weekend.

Snowmobiles

• Walter spoke on the controversy with the Maine Snowmobile Association and local clubs in the area of the AMC’s ecological reserve. Although AMC agreed to allow snowmobile use on the KI road and one other trail, the clubs want more access. They have approached Mike Michaud on the issue. He may need help with contacts to Michaud.

° Walter will take a firm approach on the snowmobile issue, and may need calls and letters of support. 

Treasurers Report
· Peter commented that we should not remove items from the budget that are important to the mission of the committee in our efforts to save costs. This was in response to Joleen’s proposal to remove funds for some Outings Committee important functions.
· Alix and many others concurred
· Roger commented that we should look at the previous year’s allocation and look at the trend in membership base when doing budget planning
· Peter commented that we need to do a better job of taking advantage of funds from AMC
· Brenda reminded the committee of the Sue Blood account to be used for “leadership” scholarships and related activities
· Peg noted there is also a CD (Certificate of Deposit)
· Joleen commented that some budget items are long-term Ex. Wilderness First Aid
· The Chapter underwrites much of the cost; maybe ask participants to pay a bit more
· Roger commented that the AMC has staff certified to teach WFA for $79/person.
· Chapters can often get it cheaper
· Could apply for a SDA to help with costs as well
· Peg commented that it is May and we have not passed this year’s budget yet.
· Goal to pass the next fiscal year’s budget at the fall Chapter retreat since we know our 2006 expenses at that time.
· Bob commented that it costs the Chapter $2,000-3,000 extra per year to distribute the newsletter because “Joy Street” no longer provides mailing labels
· Can we get the database from AMC so we can print and apply our own mailing labels?
· Currently it is an organizational feat to meet the Postal Office sorting requirements.
· $600 is allocated for SnowFest even though $300 is from the Chapter
· Denise passed out the 2006 budget
· Revised the Outings budget to $4,950
· Revised the Annual meeting budget to $1,500
· Peg made a motion to accept the budget; Alix seconded; the Chapter voted to pass the motion.
Leadership Handbook
· Joleen made a motion to request $550 from the Sue Blood fund for the development and distribution of a reference handbook for trip leaders.
· Costs include the binders, printing/copies, number tabs, mailing
· Handbook would include relevant info for leaders
· Roger volunteered to pay for the postage with AMC monies
· Denise will look into gaining access to the Sue Blood fund; not sure which financial institution it is held at or who has access to the account.
· Motion was seconded and the Chapter voted to pass the motion.
Committee Reports
· Outings
· Leader social is this Saturday the 13th at Peter’s house
· Newsletter
· Mag Wine will no longer be submitting her “naturalist” section to the newsletter for health reasons.
· Peg was asked if she would be willing to take on this responsibility- she is considering it.
· It was suggested to do something as a thank you to Mag Wine at the Annual Meeting.
Website
· Peter, Jeanne, Mike, and Laura will meet soon.
Committee Presentations
· Laura is assembling a booklet of committee responsibilities. Please forward to her an electronic description of your committee.
· Trails- Peter and Keith
· Always looking for volunteers to help maintain the nearly 50 miles of trails.
· Conservation
· Mountain Watch Program- monitor alpine plants
· VisVol- monitor ozone levels
· Alix will give some of these packages to Joleen to distribute to leaders
Other
· Roger recognized Peg, Alix, Keith, and Peter for their contributions toward achieving conservation and trail maintenance goals. They will be joining Roger for a dinner in Lewiston and will each be given a gift certificate good for lodging at any of the AMC facilities.
Submitted May 15, 2006 by Evelyn Sawyer and Laura Flight

